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Leadership is more important than ever. These last nine months have been a challenge for 
everyone, and we have no end in sight! Most events have been canceled because of mandates 
to stay home and limited numbers when you do gather. Who knew we would become “experts” 
at Zoom or Google meetings as a way to keep our contacts going? 

Many of us have gotten to the point where we have to get together, safely, and just re-establish 
that human contact. This may involve a meeting or just seeing someone after months of calling 
or texting. Some groups are putting together a newsletter to keep their members informed.  

St. Christopher Parish/St. Andrew Church CCW women have been blessed to have had 
meetings in August and October, wearing our masks and distancing. Our “crafters,” who work 
through the year towards our bazaar, have been safely meeting once a week. At our meetings 
we covered issues that were needed and decided to hold our Christmas/Holiday Bazaar Nov. 14 
and 15. This included a bake sale with all items packaged. We couldn’t have our usual 
luncheon, but it went well. People followed all the rules and were extremely happy to have some 
place to go!  

Find your own way to stay in touch with group members, so when our lives attain some form of 
normalcy, we will know we did as much as we could to stay active. Remember, God is still in 
charge, so pray that we may “Let Go and Let God.” 


